
MEMBER’S RESOLUTION 

Date: NOVEMBER 10, 2020 – COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (2) 

Title: REQUEST FOR ROAD CLOSURE AT NAPIER ST. AND STEGMAN’S MILL 

Submitted by: COUNCILLOR MARILYN IAFRATE 

Whereas, Napier St. is a non-urban road within the historic village of Kleinburg; and 

Whereas, Napier St. does not have sidewalks; and 

Whereas, Non local traffic cuts through from Kellam St. (off Islington Ave.) to Napier St. and goes out to 
 Stegman’s Mill in order to bypass the all-way stop at Islington and Stegman’s Mill; and 

Whereas, Residents are impacted by heavy truck traffic through the narrow streets regardless of the fact 
 that heavy trucks are banned from using Islington Ave. in the Kleinburg community; and 

Whereas, The intersection of Napier St. and Stegman’s Mill has sightline issues due to the topography 
 the area and thus very dangerous; and 

Whereas, The residents of the area have submitted a petition asking that Napier St. be converted to a 
 dead-end street at Stegman’s Mill. 

It Is therefore recommended that staff review the request and prepare a report on the feasibility of 
closing part or all of Napier St. at Stegman’s Mill, and 
that staff carry out the necessary studies and public consultation as deemed necessary, and 
that staff report their findings to a future Committee of the Whole upon completion of their review. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Marilyn Iafrate 
Councillor, Ward 1 
Maple and Kleinburg 
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